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Site Based Council

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING OF August 16, 2016
Opening Business

The BCHS Site Based Council meeting of August 16, 2016 was called to order by Mrs. Melanie Erwin, Bath County High School Principal at 6:00 p.m. in the Bath County High School Library with the following council members present: Jeff Eaglin, Melanie Erwin, Robert Rawlings, Earl Rogers, John Steele and Leslie Workman.  
17-053
Approval of Agenda – Mr. Jeff Eaglin moved to approve the agenda with the addition of Freedom of Speech.  Mr.  Robert Rawlings providing a second and  motion passed by consensus.
17-054
Approval of Minutes from August 1, 2016 – Mr. Jeff Eaglin moved to approve the minutes from the August 1, 2016 SBDM Meeting with Mr. John Steele providing a second.  Motion passed by consensus.  
Good News


Mr. Robert Rawlings commented the school year was off to a good start.  Mr. Jeff Eaglin praised the new administration.  Mrs. Melanie Erwin also commented on the smooth start to the new school year and praised BCHS staff for stepping up to the plate – very appreciative.  She also informed SBDM Council that Casey Razor had been hired to fill the School to Work vacancy.  Mrs. Leslie Workman shared this was the smoothest start to a new school year in all her years of teaching.  

Financial Report

17-055
Approval of July 2016 Financial Report - Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the July 2016 Financial Report.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.
Review


Mrs. Melanie Erwin consulted with the SBDM Council members on the hiring of new business teacher, Lucy McKenzie.  She also reported that Brock Baber had accepted the special education teaching position but noted this was a District position.  Additionally, Keri Johnson was transferred to BCHS to fill the Librarian vacancy and Mrs. Leslie Workman would be teaching Chorus.  

New Business

17-056
BCHS Student/Parent Handbook – The SBDM Council members reviewed and discussed the Student/Parent Handbook.  There was a discussion about inappropriate tattoos, dress code and extending the red line in hallway to GSA door.  Mr. Jeff Eaglin moved to approve the BCHS Student/Parent Handbook with a second provided by Mrs. Leslie Workman.  Motion passed by consensus.

SBDM eMail Communications – Everyone received a copy of the eMail Communications document and all signed the approval document.

Duty Under the Law and Managing Public Records – All SBDM Council members received a copy of the Duty Under the Law and Managing Public Records documents.  All new members are required to sign an acceptance page of this document.  Mrs. Melanie Erwin being the only new person to the SBDM Council signed the acceptance form.      

Mr. Earl Rogers inquired about who received notice of a special called SBDM meeting, i.e,, newspaper.  Mr. John Steele stated that he would like for the information to be sent to all parents.  Mrs. Erwin replied that she would make sure to have the announcement included in the e-mail Mrs. Tolle sends to all personnel and stakeholders.

17-057
Review of SBDM Policies and By-Laws – Mrs. Melanie Erwin shared the need to review SBDM policies and By-Laws on an annual basis and suggested reviewing a few at each meeting until complete.  However, council members stated they would prefer to review all policies and by-laws at the next SBDM Council meeting.  Mr. John Steele moved to table the review of policies and by-laws until the next meeting.  Mr. Earl Rogers provided a second and motion passed by consensus.    
17-058
Standards Based Grading Handbook – SBDM Council members reviewed and discussed the Standards Based Grading Handbook.  Mr. Earl Rogers moved to approve the Standards Based Grading Handbook with Mr. Jeff Eaglin providing a second.  Motion passed by consensus.

17-059
Discussion of the 2016-17 Emergency Management Plan – The SBDM Council members were originally scheduled to go into closed session to discuss the Emergency Management Plan.  However, since there were no guests at this meeting and the SBDM Secretary was a school employee with access to the plan, they decided to remain in open session.  Following a discussion, Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the 2016-17 Emergency Management Plan.  Mr. John Steele provided a second and motion passed by consensus.


School to Work Coordinator/GSA Night School Vacancy – Mrs. Melanie Erwin informed the SBDM Council members the School to Work Coordinator was a District position and as stated earlier in the meeting, Mrs. Casey Razor had been hired to fill this vacancy.
Student Achievement


Review of Projected EOC Assessment Scores from 2016 Spring Testing – Mrs. Melanie Erwin provided an update.

Official Release Date from State Department of 2016 Accountability Scores – Mrs. Melanie Erwin advised the official scores would be released in September, specific date unknown at this time.

Adjournment

17-060
Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to adjourn at 7:20 p.m. with a second provided by Mr. John Steele.  Motion passed by consensus.
